“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


February 2010

Current News & Items of Interest:

Volunteers Needed:  Yes, there are still opportunities to serve your community.  Currently, our community needs volunteers in the following areas: Architectural Review Board (ARB); Hearing Committee (this committee conducts due process hearings regarding alleged violations of the Covenants or Rules and Regulations); and Neighborhood Watch. 

"If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2010 Board members." 
Informal Vendor List: Several HOA members have ask and suggested that the HOA generate an informal list of vendors who the homeowners might find helpful of those who "they" might recommend to help do anything for their houses, i.e., roofers, landscapers, plumbers, etc.  If you have had good experiences and would recommend a vendor(s) to your neighbor, please forward information about the vendor(s) and their specialty to Jim Casey (teamcon@rcn.com).  Jim has volunteered to put together an informal list and make it available to our HOA members.

BayBreezePoint is on Twitter: Twitter is a free service that lets you keep in touch with people through the exchange of quick, frequent answers to one simple question: What's Happening?  Join today to start receiving BayBreezePoint's tweets.  If you are already a Twitter user, you can add "BayBreezePoint" to your alerts or to get to BayBreezePoint latest web posting from Twitter.com, simply search for BayBreezePoint.  

Insurance Requirements: Does your insurance policy comply with the approved Bay Breeze Point HOA ByLaws?  More specifically, Article IX, Section 9.5 of our ByLaws contains the following guidance:

“Separate Insurance by Owners. Each Owner shall have the right and reasonability, at his own expense, to obtain insurance for his own Lot or Parcel and improvements thereon and for his own benefit; provided, however, that no Owner shall be entitled to exercise his right to obtain such insurance coverage so as to decrease the amount which the Association, on behalf of all Owners, may realize under any insurance coverage maintained by the Association to be brought into contribution with insurance coverage obtained by Owner.  Each Owner shall obtain liability insurance with respect to his Lot or Parcel in the amount of at least one hundred thousand dollars ($100,000).  All such policies shall contain waivers of subrogation as against the Association and its Board of Directors, the Declarant and the Managing Agent, and their respective agents and employees.  No owner shall obtain separate insurance policies in conflict with this Section 9.5.”
    

Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force:  A summary of the February meeting will be provided via separate website posting due to the late month timing of the meeting.   

Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its February meeting on February 15th at our management company's office in Virginia Beach. Quick recap of BOD discussion items follow:

· ARB to include: appointment of ARB members; timely completion of both applications and review processes; and the potential to review ARB rules that might be dated.

· Monthly financial reports were reviewed with no changes.

· Fence Study Group -- a study group composed of six members (Jerry Baker, Jim Casey, John Bergman, Fred Sciulli, Fran Scott, & Steve Woll) has been formed to review the history and facts pertaining to both the white masonry fence and the black metal fence.  Once this group's work is done, the results will be presented to the BOD and then the full HOA.

· HOA Insurance Requirements -- BOD discussed recent Virginia guidance that might dictate alterations to our HOA insurance policy, e.g., Fidelity Bond/Employee Dishonesty requirements, Workers Compensation.

· Violations/Enforcement Procedures -- BOD discussed avenues to ensure fair and consistent use of approved guidelines, e.g., use of the Hearing Committee authorize by Policy Resolution 03-01.  BOD will establish a Hearing Committee to be ready, as needed, to conduct due process hearings regarding alleged violations of the Covenants or Rules and Regulations.  Everyone agreed that "the BOD and Management must be fair and consistent in applying and enforcing BBP Covenants, Rules, and Regulations".

· HOA Complaint Procedure -- The Virginia Property Owners' Association Act includes provisions for HOA to use to establish procedures for dealing with complaints from homeowners.  The BOD is reviewing a draft procedure for BBP and will address this subject at future meetings.

The March BOD meeting will begin at 6:00 PM on March 15th --- at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Bay Breeze Point HOA 2010 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman 
President

· Jim Casey

Vice President

· Jan Closson
Secretary

· Alison Till 
Treasurer

· Jerry Baker
Director

Committee Updates:

ARB:    No summaries of ARB actions (either schedule of meetings or results) have been provided.  


Club Updates:


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes' February 2nd meeting was hosted by Shirley Peele.  The next Bunco Babes meeting will be hosted by Jan Closson on March 2nd.   


Decorations Club: No report this month.  


Social Club: No report this month.
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